
 

 

REGULAR WORK SESSION 

TUESDAY, MAY 3, 2016 

5:30 P.M. 

 

 

 The Regular Work Session of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the Vice 

President, Paul F. Spinelli. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

   Councilwoman Angela Calakos 

   Councilwoman Maritza Gonzalez  

Councilman John A. Procopio 

Vice President Paul F. Spinelli 

    

  President Anthony R. Fanucci was absent. 

  

 Also present were: Richard P. Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

    Robert Dickenson, Assistant Business Administrator 

 

 President Fanucci led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, 

has been given on December 15, 2015 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the 

       City Hall on; 

 

  2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press 

       of Atlantic City; 

 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

 

 Vice President Spinelli asked if anyone from the public would like to comment.   

 

 Steve Lewis referenced a brush pick-up truck during a recent visit to Florida.  It was a single-operator 

arrangement and Mr. Lewis thought it might be worth it for Vineland. 

 

 The Municipal Clerk reviewed the agenda. 

 

 Solicitor Tonetta explained that the Department of Licenses & Inspections needs a licensed inspector, 

and has someone that is interested and applied for the job.  In the meantime, a local company can provide the 

services until our prospect is hired.  The department expects an approximate 30-day gap.  The company will be 

hired for a one-year, as-needed basis. 

 

 Vice President Spinelli reported that there are some issues with the mini-wrestling program.  He also 

reported that there will be a youth soccer tournament during Memorial Day weekend, and the Perfect Game 

youth baseball tournament that has 118 teams registered.  He also reported that the VDID is moving ahead. 

 

The Vice President entertained a motion by Councilman Procopio, and seconded by Councilwoman 

Gonzalez, to adjourn the meeting.  The Clerk called the roll:  YEAS: Councilwoman Calakos 

       Councilwoman Gonzalez 

       Councilman Procopio 

        Vice President Spinelli 

 

 

 

 

            

          Paul F. Spinelli 

              Vice President of Council 

ATTEST: 

 

 

 

       

  Keith Petrosky, RMC 

     Municipal Clerk 


